
From: Challis Macpherson [mailto:challis.macpherson@verizon.net]  

Sent: Saturday, April 02, 2011 5:23 PM 
To: lindalucks@aol.com 

Cc: BOARD@VeniceNC.org; ivan13147@verizon.net 
Subject: Brown Act violations 
 

Dear Madam VNC President: 
 

I have been listening to various VNC Board officers telling me that Joe Murphy, 
VNC Board Secretary, is sending out communications that express his opinion on 
matters that are within the jurisdiction of the VNC Board, which is a violation of 
the Brown Act. 
 

I am requesting that the VNC Board of Officers take formal action to correct this 
behavior including the possibility of censure and/or removal from the VNC 
Board of Officers. 
 

I expect to hear back from you, Madam President, within thirty (30) day as to 
how you intend to resolve this issue, or I will be forced to take further action. 
 

Sincerely, 
Challis Macpherson, VNC Stakeholder 
Former VNC Board Member 

 


